## TRANSPORTATION CABINET DIVISION OF ENVIRONMENTAL ANALYSIS



FEB 10 10 43 AM '04

ERNIE FLETCHER
GOVERNOR

## **COMMERCE CABINET**

## KENTUCKY HERITAGE COUNCIL

THE STATE HISTORIC PRESERVATION OFFICE
300 WASHINGTON STREET
FRANKFORT, KENTUCKY 40601
(502) 564-7005 (502) 564-5820 FAX
www.kentucky.gov

W. JAMES HOST SECRETARY

DAVID L. MORGAN
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR AND
STATE HISTORIC PRESERVATION OFFICER

February 7, 2005

Mr. David M. Waldner, P. E. Director Division of Environmental Analysis Kentucky Transportation Cabinet Frankfort, Kentucky 40622

RE: "A Phase I Intensive Archaeological Survey for the Proposed U.S. 60 Realignment (Item Nos. 1-115.00 and 1-115.10), Ballard and McCracken Counties, Kentucky" By Donald A. Miller and Michael Striker

Dear Mr. Walder,

Donald Miller

The State Historic Preservation Office has received for review and approval the above referenced archaeological report. The survey found no archaeological properties within the project area. I concur with the author's findings. In accordance with 36CFR Part 800.4(d) of the Advisory Council's revised regulations our finding is that there are No Historic Properties Present within the undertaking's area of potential impact. Therefore, we have no further comments and the Agency Official's responsibility to consult with the Kentucky State Historic Preservation Officer under the Section 106 review process is fulfilled.

Should you have any questions, feel free to contact Sarah Miller of my staff at (502) 564-7005.

Sincerely

David L. Morgan, Director Kentucky Heritage Council and

State Historia Preservation Officer

cc. George Crothers